Cyngor Sir CEREDIGION County Council

Alun Williams Pennaeth Cefnogi Polisi / Head of Policy Support

Neuadd Cyngor Ceredigion, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, SA46 0PA www.ceredigion.gov.uk



Mrs O'Reilly

Sent via e-mail only: request-445776c8a438eb@whatdotheyknow.com Dyddiad Date 12th January 2018

Gofynnwch am Please ask for Alun Williams

Llinell uniongyrchol Direct line 01545 574151

Fy nghyf My ref AW/12622

Alun.Williams2@ceredigion.gov.uk

Dear Mrs O'Reilly

Re: Request for Internal Review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

I write in response to your recent request for a review of your FOI on account of further information that you have obtained which calls into question the response originally issued to you in December 2017. In addition to this, you believe that this information has been purposefully withheld from you.

I have considered your comments and reviewed the relevant information. For ease of reference I will outline the stages of your request so far and provide you with my decision, having undertaken this review.

Request dated 13th November 2017:

'Please provide names and job titles of staff tasked with decreasing the Special Educational Need (SEN) spend per pupil'.

Response issued 11th December 2017:

'The Special Educational Needs (SEN) budget comes under Learning Services, therefore no staff is tasked with the decreasing spend per pupil'.

Request for Review submitted 13th December 2017:

'Having conducted our own research we believe that individual members of staff are tasked with reducing the SEN per pupil spend. The document that can be viewed at this link clearly shows that Gerwyn Loosley is one of the members of staff tasked with reducing the SEN per pupil spend: https://www.scribd.com/document/367070711/Ceredigion-Lsb-Sip-Performance-Framework-Supporting-Families

We believe that you do hold the information we were requesting but you have chosen not to provide it to us, we still require this information and hope it can be provided to us promptly'.

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a Saesneg. Cewch ateb Cymraeg i bob gohebiaeth Gymraeg ac ateb Saesneg i bob gohebiaeth Saesneg. Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome correspondence in Welsh and English. Correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and correspondence in English will be answered in English. Corresponding in Welsh will not involve any delay.

Prif Weithredwr / Chief Executive : Cyfarwyddwyr Strategol / Strategic Directors : **Eifion Evans**

Barry Rees Dysgu a Phartneriaethau / Learning and Partnerships

Sue Darnbrook Gofal, Amddiffyn a Ffordd o Fyw / Care, Protection and Lifestyle

Decision:

I have now reviewed your original request and considered your comments upon submitting your request for Internal Review under FOIA. I thank you for sharing your own research with the Authority, which refers to the Single Integrated Plan Executive group Report Card for 2013/14. As you have identified, this document details a target to reduce average SEN spend per pupil and at that time, Mr Gerwyn Loosley was recorded as the lead reporting officer for that specific action.

I can confirm that since 2013/14, no member/s of staff have been designated or tasked specifically to decrease the average SEN spend per pupil hence the response issued to you on 11th December is indeed correct.

If you remain dissatisfied with the way the Authority has dealt with your request you may refer the matter to the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO).

Their details are as follows:

Information Commissioner's Office – Wales

2nd Floor

Churchill House

Churchill Way

Cardiff

CF10 2HH

Alun Williams

Yours sincerely

Alun Williams

Pennaeth Cefnogi Polisi Head of Policy Support